
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
DESCHUTES COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF SOLID WASTE 

LANDFILL GAS UTILIZATION PROJECT-KNOTT LANDFILL 
 

Deschutes County Department of Solid Waste is soliciting proposals for a developer to 
construct and implement a project for the beneficial use of landfill gas (LFG) generated at Knott 
Landfill, located in Deschutes County, Oregon. 
 
LFG conversion projects generating electricity, producing renewable natural gas or similar 
beneficial uses will be considered. Deschutes County will only consider technologies and 
developers with a proven and successful record of development and operation of LFG 
utilization projects in the United States.  
 
The Request for Proposal may be obtained or examined at the Deschutes County Department 
of Solid Waste offices at the address listed below or viewed at https://www.deschutes.org/rfps. 

IMPORTANT: Prospective proposers downloading/accessing website-posted specifications and 
other bid documents MUST complete and submit the Contact Information Form provided on the 
website, to receive follow-up documents (addenda, clarifications, etc). Failure to provide contact 
information will result in proposer disqualification. 
 

Proposals must be received by 4:00 p.m. Wednesday, January 19, 2022 and are to be submitted 
using one of the following formats: 
 
Format 1:  Direct submittal of one printed copy and one digital pdf copy addressed to Chad 
Centola, Interim Director of Solid Waste at Deschutes County Department of Solid Waste, 
61050 S.E. 27th Street, Bend, Oregon 97702 
 
Format 2:  Email submittal of a digital pdf copy addressed to chadc@deschutes.org. Note: 
Deschutes County assumes no responsibility for email submittals that are late due to internet 
outages or other technology problems. 
 
This is not a contract offer and with this solicitation, the proposer assumes any liability for the 
costs incurred in the preparation and transmittal of proposals in response to the solicitation. 
 
Award of this project will be based on criteria as described in the Request for Proposals and 
includes, but is not limited to experience, qualifications and performance of Proposers with LFG 
conversion projects, experience in the development, operation and maintenance of LFG 
collection systems, regulatory compliance history, project pro-forma and Proposer financial 
strength, and compensation to Deschutes County. 
 
Questions regarding this solicitation can be directed to: 
 
Chad Centola, Interim Director of Solid Waste      

https://www.deschutes.org/rfps
mailto:chadc@deschutes.org


Deschutes County Department of Solid Waste       
61050 SE 27th Street 
Bend, Oregon  97701 
Phone: (541) 322-7172 
Fax: (541) 317-3959 
Email: chadc@deschutes.org 
 
THE BEND BULLETIN: Wednesday, December 1 and Friday, December 3, 2021 
DAILY JOURNAL OF COMMERCE: Wednesday, December 1 and Friday, December 3, 2021 
 

mailto:chadc@deschutes.org

